PARISH COUNCIL OF GREAT EASTON AND TILTY
MINUTES OF A.G.M. HELD 28TH APRIL 2016

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs John Lewis(Chairman) -  David Rowland (Vice Chairman)




Clair Southon – Paul Kelly – Terry Francis – Julia England – 




Cecile Down.




Nicola Longman (Village Hall Treasurer)

Clerk


Audrey Miller
Residents/guests

Marina Gray – Betty Tierney – Graham Rotledge – Linda Thake
1. Welcome to guests
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed everyone to the 2016 Annual General Meeting.
2. Apologies for absence

Tristan Martens, Cllr Simon Walsh (County)

3. Minutes of AGM held 28th May 2015

The minutes of the 2015 AGM having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.
4. Chairmans Report

The Chairman opened his report by stating that the Parish Council had worked with a full complement of 8 councillors, although Dennis Parker had retired , Julia England had taken his place as Parish Councillor for Duton Hill Ward.. The Precept had been agreed for 2016/2017 with a 1.9% increase and a  website had been set up.

It was a full and productive year and he believed that the council had worked well for the interests of the Parish.

A brief summary of what the council had achieved over the past year as follows:

*     Overseen many planning applications and dealt with one or two contentious issues (e.g. Poundifeld, Honig     
       House and solar Farm at Radleys End)

· Dealt with footpath issues (closure of FP 20/41 still to be resolved)

· Dealt with River Interests , cleaning river bank – hogweed – pollution – purchased new flood signs.

· Road Safety – VAS by the school and hopefully a permanent VAS in the near future.

                               Salt bins have been maintained – Chris Askew unable to continue distribution of salt – Clair 
                 Southon’s husband has agreed to assist in this matter.

*     Highways-       Flooding at Cherry Street resolved, also road surface at Folly Mill Lane has been repaired.


                 Pot hole issues have been reported.

                               Extension of  pedestrian footpath from Rebecca Mead to B184 will hopefully be implemented  

                                In the near future.

· Playing Fields – Annual inspection completed and repairs needed were completed.

    Two new benches were purchased for Great Easton Playing Field

                                               Dunmow Rhodes Football Club continue to use the facilities at Burns Playing Field, Duton

                                               Hill, the car park has been extended and a new sewer pipe laid.

                                               Dunmow United Football Club continue to use Laundry Land facilities and are looking to      

                                               lease extra land from a  neighbouring landowner.

· Airport –          The Chairman, as our Parish Airport Representative attended quarterly STACC meetings and
    Parish Council Liason Committee meetings. In general a quiet year on expansion issues at   

                                               Stansted.
               The Council dealt with the listing of Assets of Community Value, made representation to ECC on the  

               continuation of the 313 bus service and demand response service., responded to the Assessment of Sites in the

               Local Plan and requested Uttlesford  District Council not to consider a parcel of land near Brocks Mead.

We continued to use the services of Steve Smith for grass cutting in the Parish and also the services of the Highway Rangers.
A poppy was laid on behalf of the Parish Council and also the Annual Christmas Tree was was erected on the village green with carol singing organised. Work continues on our entry to ‘The Best Kept Village’, the village hall is currently being repainted externally.

Two defibrillators were purchased and are sited on the buildings of The Swan in Great Easton and The Three Horseshoes in Duton Hill and First Aid Classes are currently being organised.

The Parish Council made a number of donations throughout the year. E.g. Homestart, CAB, Uttlesford Community Travel.

Finally a number of thankyous _Nicola Longman for looking after the finances of the village hall., David and Christine Chalkley for dealing with the bookings. Audrey and Brian Miller for acting as caretakers of the hall, with a special thankyou to Brian for all the many DIY jobs he undertakes which save us a ‘fortune’.

Last but not least thankyou to our Parish Clerk and the whole council for your input into the Parish Council and supporting me as Chairman and David as Vice Chairman.

5. Village Hall Report

The village hall has been well used over the past year with eight weekly hirers and many private functions, parties and quiz nights. 

Income for the year amounted to £7,473 and expenditure £3,056. profit for the year £4417.82. Although this is down on last year (£6112) We have a healthy bank balance which will stand us in good stead in case of any expensive repairs

6. Clerk’s Report

The income for the year 2014/2015 was £22,914 with expenses of £26,943.

Large annual items of Expenditure: Insurance £1754.10 – Clerks Salary £2,700 – grass cutting £7810 – maintenance £1949 – 

Special Expenditure  Defibrilators  £4258 – 
The adoption of accounts is on the agenda at the parish council meeting following this AGM and then the 2015/2016  accounts are ready to be sent to the external auditors PJF Littlejohn LLP. Frank Warboys completed our internal audit and has agreed to be our internal auditor for next year, to whom we give our grateful thanks.
We carry forward a balance of £19,596. Other assets – National Savings £3,223

2014/2015 accounts received their audit certificate 23rd June 2015.
7. County Councillors Report

Cllr Simon Walsh sent his Annual Report together with his apologies , this was circulated prior to the meeting.

He reported that after no increase in the council tax for five years it has reluctantly been increased this year by 1.99% in addition a 2% Social Care Precept has been added to meet the increasing demands of the ageing population across the County. Front line services will continue to be protected but cuts to public services will continue to be made. Extra funding has been allocated to improve the condition of roads and footways and an extensive programme of works is about to commence.

The new waste plant in Basildon is up and running and he reports that less and less household waste is going to landfill which will make a considerable saving to the Council

8. Dunmow United Football Club

No annual report received.

9. Councillors for 2016/2017

Duton Hill – John Lewis, Terry Francis, Julia England

Great Easton – David Rowland – Paul Kelly -  Tristan Martens – Clair Southon

Tilty – Cecile Down

10. Chairman, Vice Chairman and Representatives

Chairman – John Lewis Proposed by David Rowland, Terry Francis

Vice Chairman David Rowland – Proposed by John Lewis, Terry Francis

Planning – All council members

Playing Fields – Terry Francis (Duton Hill) – Tristan Martens ( Great Easton)

Footpaths – Tristan Martens

River Interests – Tristan Martens

Road Safety/Highways – John Lewis , David Rowland

Airport – John Lewis

Web site – Julia England

Village Hall Treasurer – Nicola Longman

V.H. Booking Clerk : David/Christine Chalkley

The Chairman thanked everybody for attending the AGM and closed the meeting at 7.45pm

Chairman…………………………………………………..Date………………………………….           

.

